
 
 
Ms. Christine E. Long         December 20, 2019  
Board Secretary  
Ontario Energy Board  
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor  
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4  
 
 
Sent via RESS and Courier  
Copies to all Intervenors on Record 
 
Dear Ms. Long, 

 
RE: EB-2019-0022 Brantford Power Inc. -Reply Submissions  
 
Attached please find the Reply Submissions of Brantford Power Inc. (BPI) in OEB Case No. EB-2019-0022. 
BPI is also aware of the Interim Rate Order on Uniform Transmission Rates (UTRs) issued yesterday, 
December 19th 2019 (OEB Case No. EB-2019-0296), for UTRs effective January 1,2020. Accordingly, in 
addition to BPI’s reply submissions, BPI has prepared an IRM Rate Generator model which incorporates 
these Interim UTRs, for the OEB’s consideration. The model is consistent with the model provided by 
OEB Staff in their submission dated December 6, 2019, with the change limited to updating the UTRs for 
2020 on tab “11. RTSR-UTRs and Sub-Tx” , and all consequential impacts to the calculated Retail 
Transmission Rates. BPI notes that the $30 Collection of Account charge appears in the Tariff of Rate in 
this tab and requests that OEB Staff make the required updated to remove this charge from any final 
Rate Order.  

    

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Original Signed By  
 
Oana Stefan  
Manager of Regulatory Affairs 
Brantford Power Inc.  
Box 308, Brantford, Ontario N3T 5N8  
Phone: 519-751-3522 ext. 5477  
Email: ostefan@brantford.ca 


